Ref: 778784
Thank you for your request of 17 July 2013 under the Freedom of Information Act (2000).  Your exact request was:

“I am writing to request copies of all correspondence between the Department of Health and Imperial Tobacco plc regarding the European Tobacco Products Directive since 1st January 2013.”
I can confirm that the Department holds information relevant to your request.

A search of the Department’s Tobacco Programme team files has identified the following information relevant to this request, which can be found attached:

1. Imperial Tobacco’s email to DH, dated 21 February 2013 and the attachment to that email titled Proposal for a Directive of the European Parliament and the Council on the approximation of the laws, regulation and administrative provisions of Member States concerning the manufacture, presentation and sale of tobacco and related products.  COM(2012) 788 final (EU Scrutiny Committee reference 34587). 
2. An email chain between DH and Imperial Tobacco with emails dated;
17/04/2013 18:14

16/04/2013 10:07

12/04/2013 10:43 

12/04/2013 09:33

11/04/2013 15:07 

09/04/2013 16:08

Please note that some of this information has been redacted under Section 40(2) of the Freedom of Information Act which provides for the protection of personal information.  Section 40 prohibits a public body from disclosing personally identifiable information as doing so would contravene data protection principles. Redactions have also been made under Section 27 of the Freedom of Information Act which provides for the protection of the United Kingdom’s international relations. When considering section 27 the consideration is whether the public interest in disclosure is outweighed by the damage or likely damage that would be caused to the United Kingdom's international relations, its interests abroad or its ability to protect and promote those interests.
After careful consideration we have concluded that the public interest in maintaining the exemption outweighs the public interest in disclosing the requested information at this stage.

If you have any queries about this email, please contact me. Please remember to quote the reference number above in any future communications. 

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, you have the right to ask for an internal review. Internal review requests should be submitted within two months of the date of receipt of the response to your original letter and should be addressed to:

Head of the Freedom of Information Team

Department of Health

Room 317

Richmond House

79 Whitehall,

London

SW1A 2NS

Email: freedomofinformation@dh.gsi.gov.uk  

If you are not content with the outcome of your complaint, you may apply directly to the Information Commissioner (ICO) for a decision. Generally, the ICO cannot make a decision unless you have exhausted the complaints procedure provided by the Department. The ICO can be contacted at: 

The Information Commissioner's Office 

Wycliffe House

Water Lane 

Wilmslow

Cheshire 

SK9 5AF 
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